# PASTOR TIMOTHY MITCHELL MISSIONARIES TO BEQUIA



Timothy, Syprian, Zedekiah, Zara

Email: mitch2607@yahoo.com

Mailing address:

Port Elizabeth, Bequia St. Vincent, West Indies

Phone: 1-784-431-8815 1-784-430-8158

### MISSION BOARD

Fundamental Baptist Home Missions, Inc.

200 W. VirginiaAve.

PO Box 1510

Bessemer City, NC 28016

Phone 704-629-4176 Email: fbhm@bellsouth.net



Dear Friends, April, 2024

I hope this letter find you well. Much has happened in the past months, and we are grateful to have had your prayer and support through it all. To begin my family is doing well. Besides the occasional common sicknesses, we have not had any issues. God have blessed with good health. The Kids continue to do well in School: Zara discovered that she is faster at sprinting than most girls her age, and we can't hear the end of it. Zedekiah on the other hand discover he was not built for speed but power. But they both seems to be enjoying school and it's activities. In July, we would have to make a short visit to Trinidad to get Zara's passport renewed. Immigration requires both parents to be there, so the whole family will be away from Bequia for about three to four weeks.

At our last writing I mentioned we were in the planning stages of preaching in every village in Saint Vincent and the Grenadines. I am happy to say we officially started taking the gospel to villages earlier this year. We are calling this "The Every village project". The men presently involved in this work, is Missionary brother and Pastor, David Ballinger, pastor Wilson Joseph, and I. At the outset we have mainly targeted villages with Baptist Churches. Our intention is to help, encourage and boost some of our churches, while also hoping that some of these churches and members will join with us in giving the gospel to Saint Vincent. In so doing, we have had a couple of men and women join us in helping and going to the different villages. As of this moment we have preached the villages of Bridgetown, Choppins, Stubbs, Paget farm Bequia, and Richland Park. Most of these were street preaching, however we were able to set up tents in Bequia and Richland Park. God has provided these tents we have two 30x50, and three 20x20 tents. In villages with hard courts we would set up the 20x20 tents for a couple of night meeting, in the event of a good reception and no Baptist churches in that area, we go back in at a later date with bigger tents to have longer meetings. Pray for us because this have been the case with Richland park, our hope is that we can see a Baptist church started in that area. It is one of the bigger villages in Saint Vincent and there isn't a Baptist Church close to that area. Pastor Claudius Harry have had a burden for that place for years and have never been able to start a church there. He stood up that Saturday, the last night of the meetings, blind and about to turn 87 the next day, and implore the people to come to him talk with him let us get a Baptist church planted in that village. This has not been all smooth sailing, there is so much we have had to fight against, but to see 8 souls saved so far makes it all worth it. God is just getting started on this island, pray with us, we would love to see a revival among our churches in preaching the gospel everywhere. So many needs Him! God is moving now, so we must go now! This is a long, hard, and costly work. Therefore, pray with us, and if you are willing to take a minute out of your day to help gain someone an eternity, maybe someday you could go with us.

God has granted us favor the further we go. We prayed for a church bus, and he did not take long in providing it. We are ecstatic to see God do things like this for us in our little corner of the world. Through the help of Fundamental Baptist Home Missions this was made possible. This vehicle came just in time to help with vacation bible school earlier this month and all the tent meetings we have been doing. Speaking of vacation bible school, in the month of August our plan is to have VBS along with some gospel tent meetings in the night. These are exciting times and can't wait to see what God will do next.

# PASTOR TIMOTHY MITCHELL MISSIONARIES TO BEQUIA



Email: mitch2607@yahoo.com

Mailing address:

Port Elizabeth, Bequia St. Vincent, West Indies

Phone: 1-784-431-8815 1-784-430-8158

### **MISSION BOARD**

Fundamental Baptist Home Missions, Inc.

200 W. VirginiaAve.

PO Box 1510

Bessemer City, NC 28016

Phone 704-629-4176 Email: fbhm@bellsouth.net



Concerning the building, we were able to put in the application for the stamp duties waiver but still await an answer from the government. We want to get the building project on the way but there are still some things we need to get in place before we can do so. Meanwhile we are prepping an area to lay a slab down that will allow us to turn out a great number of blocks at one time. There is a great possibility that we would be able to help cover some of the cost through the sale of these blocks. We are doing what we can while we wait.

At Gospel Light Baptist church, we have had the blessing of seeing two more souls get saved. They are faithful in attendance and the work, pray for their continued growth. Thank you for your support, it has helped in keeping us focused here.

## Prayer Request.

- The stamp duties that is \$13,000 xcd will be waived
- Prayer for The Every Village Project
- New converts
- Thank God for Church Bus.

Servants for the Lord The Mitchell Family